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EXTRAORDINARY MEETING OF 
HINCKLEY AND BOSWORTH BOROUGH COUNCIL 

 
13 September 2022 AT 6.30 pm 

 
PRESENT: CLLR DT GLENVILLE - MAYOR 
 CLLR SM GIBBENS – DEPUTY MAYOR 
  
 Cllr CM Allen, Cllr RG Allen, Cllr DC Bill MBE, Cllr SL Bray, 

Cllr MB Cartwright, Cllr JMT Collett, Cllr MA Cook, Cllr DS Cope, 
Cllr MJ Crooks, Cllr WJ Crooks, Cllr REH Flemming, 
Cllr L Hodgkins, Cllr E Hollick, Cllr C Ladkin, Cllr MR Lay, 
Cllr KWP Lynch, Cllr K Morrell, Cllr LJ Mullaney, 
Cllr MT Mullaney, Cllr K Nichols, Cllr LJP O'Shea, 
Cllr RB Roberts, Cllr H Smith, Cllr BR Walker, Cllr R Webber-
Jones and Cllr P Williams 

 
Officers in attendance: Bill Cullen, Julie Kenny, Rebecca Owen and Sharon 
Stacey 
 

133. Apologies  
 
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Boothby, Findlay, 
Furlong, Pendlebury, Sheppard-Bools and H Williams. 
 

134. Declarations of interest  
 
No interests were declared. 
 

135. Mayor's Communications  
 
The Mayor stated that she had sent a letter of condolence to His Majesty King 
Charles III. 
 
The Mayor referred to the vigil service held at St Mary’s Church, Hinckley, the 
reading of the Proclamation in Argents Mead and the forthcoming Churches 
Together Service on 16 September. 
 

136. Motion proposed by Councillor Bray and seconded by Councillor R Allen  
 
Councillor Bray and Councillor R Allen had given notice of the following motion: 
 
“That the following Address to His Majesty be adopted, sealed with the Common 
Seal of the Borough Council and forwarded to His Majesty 
 
Address: 
 
‘To His Majesty The King 
 
May it please Your Majesty. 
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We, Your Majesty’s loyal and faithful subjects, the Mayor, Councillors and 
Citizens of Hinckley and Bosworth, express our profound sympathy on the 
passing of your beloved mother, Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II. 
 
Her Majesty The Queen was a wise and constitutional Monarch who earned the 
admiration and loyal affection of all her subjects. The loss is felt across the 
country, the Commonwealth and the world. 
 
We express our loyalty to Your Majesty The King and congratulations on your 
accession to the throne. We hope that, by the Grace of God, your reign is long 
and happy.’” 
 
Members paid tribute to Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II, shared memories and 
told of occasions when they had met her. 
 
Upon being put to the vote, the motion was CARRIED and it was 
 

RESOLVED – the Address to His Majesty as outlined above be 
adopted, sealed with the Common Seal of the Borough Council and 
forwarded to His Majesty. 

 
 

(The Meeting closed at 7.20 pm) 
 
 
 
 

 MAYOR 


